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Companies Act

Section 29(4)(a) of the Companies Regulations 2011 states that for companies with a public interest score of 100-349 an independent review must be carried out either by registered auditors or by members in good standing of a professional body accredited in terms of section 33 of the Auditing Profession Act .  

Auditing Profession Act

In order to qualify for accreditation in terms of section 33 of the Auditing Profession Act, a professional body must satisfy the IRBA that it meets both the institutional accreditation requirements and the programme accreditation requirements. The purpose of accrediting professional bodies is to allow their members to be eligible for registration with the IRBA. Once registered these members are subject to regulation by the IRBA.

Currently the only professional body accredited in terms of the Auditing Profession Act is SAICA. Those members of SAICA who qualified through the IRBA recognised programmes and the Public Practice Examination are eligible to register with the IRBA. It is important to note that not all members of SAICA are eligible to register with the IRBA.

In order to bring it in line with the Companies Act, the Auditing Profession Act requires amendment to allow the IRBA to accredit professional bodies who meet the Accreditation Model requirements for Independent Reviewers of companies with a public interest score of 100-349. These requirements will differ from, and be less onerous than, the existing Accreditation Model requirements for auditors.  There are at present nine professional bodies who could potentially apply to IRBA for accreditation of their members to perform independent review of companies with a public interest score of 100-349. The Accreditation Model for Independent Reviewers of companies with a public interest score of 100-349 will be developed in consultation with the professional bodies.

Registered Auditors

All registered auditors may perform independent reviews of companies with a public interest score of 100-349.

SAICA members not registered with the IRBA

Until such time that the Auditing Profession Act has been amended, those members of SAICA who are not presently registered with the IRBA, but who are in public practice, and who qualified through the IRBA accredited programmes and the Public Practice Examination, may perform independent reviews of companies with a public interest score of 100-349.
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About the IRBA
The objective of the IRBA is to endeavour to protect the financial interests of the South African public and international investors in South Africa through the effective and appropriate regulation of audits conducted by registered auditors, in accordance with internationally recognised standards and processes. 

With effect from December 2010 the IRBA’s postal addresses have changed to:

PO Box 8237, Greenstone, 1616
Docex: DX008, Edenvale


